
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

MEMO: Ryans Road Industrial Development (FTAA-2504-1054) 

TO:   Panel convener for the purpose of the Fast-track Approvals Act 2024 

FROM:   Mahaanui Kurataiao Ltd for Te Taumutu Rūnanga  

DATE:  18th June 2025 

In response to the Minute of the panel convener issued 16th June 2025, advising date for 

convenor conference. 

 

1. There are no tikanga issues associated with this site and development that we are aware 

of. 

2. Therefore, no extension of time is required for the purposes of tikanga issues. 

3. Mana whenua values associated with kaitiakitanga will be addressed as part of the s53 

comments. 

4. If lizards are found on the site, Te Taumutu Rūnanga are agreeable to them being 

relocated to a Department of Conservation lizard site. 

5. As we were only advised of the conference at short notice, we are unable to attend the 

conference. 


